OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

  LINDENHURST PUBLIC SCHOOLS

 LINDENHURST, NEW YORK
TO:

Principals, Coordinators, Guidance Counselors, TAL, LASA, CSEAs, 

Nurses, Aides, and Head Custodians


FROM:
Carolyn Tiringer
DATE:
August 14, 2013
RE:

Board of Education Business Meeting
The following actions were taken by the Board of Education at its Business Meeting held on August 7, 2013:  
1.
The following High School field trips have been recommended by the Superintendent:
Approximately forty-four Peer Leadership students will travel to Camp Quinipet on Shelter Island for team building in Project Adventure from September 28 through September 30, 2013
    
Approximately forty-four Peer Leadership students will travel to Disney World, FL   

    
to take part in Disney’s YES Program, from February 25 through March 1, 2014.
Approximately eighty-eight AP Biology students (Grades 10-12) will travel to the following sites for ecology lessons in preparation for the LEFT for Juniors Program:
Sailor’s Haven, Sayville on September 12 and September 13, 2013,

Montauk Point on September 19, 2013 and 

    
a canoe trip along the Nissequogue River on September 20, 2013
2.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution appointing Dr. Randall Solomon as School Medical Inspector, pursuant to §913 of the Education Law, in order to evaluate the capacity of the employee named in Executive Session to perform his/her duties.  Additionally, said employee is to appear for a medical examination in the office of Dr. Randall Solomon.

3.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution appointing Ms. Barbara Brown, Assistant to the Superintendent for Special Education and Pupil Personnel Services as the Medicaid Compliance Officer for the 2013-2014 school year.

4.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution authorizing Connie Robinson to act as the Deputy Purchasing Agent for the 2013-14 school year.

5.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution approving the Memorandum of Agreement between the Board of Education of the Lindenhurst UF School District and the Lindenhurst Association of School Administrators, and authorizes the Board President to sign same.
6.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to revise the allocation of the $11,614.62 donation from the Graduating Class of 2013 is as follows: 
$7,950.00 to be used for the purchase of a Swim Scoreboard, 
$2,664.62 to be donated to the Lindenhurst HS Student Council Building Fund for the         upkeep, maintenance, and future purchases in the courtyard, and 

a $1,000 donation to the Graduating Class of 2017 account.

 Increase to the General Fund appropriation in the amount of $7,950.00 and that account code: A2855-200-00-000 appropriation be increased by $7,950.00. 
7.
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to continue the agreement for Teacher Registry Service, Inc. for the 2013-14 school year.
8.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution authorizing the issuance of Tax Anticipation Notes (TANs), not to exceed $24,500,000.  The Notes are to be issued in anticipation of the collection of real estate taxes to be levied for school purposes for the fiscal year commencing July 1, 2013 and ending June 30, 2014.

9.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolutions honoring the following employees that have tendered their resignation for the purpose of retiring:  Louis J. Aiello, Donna Strack, Elizabeth Gallagher, Loraine Giloni, Selena Mitchell, Rose Russo, Christine Nagle, Frank Picozzi, Donna Deptuch, Mary Marion, Antoinette Clickner, Denis Leahy, Geraldine Minucci and Deborah Gloor              
10.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to disposal of obsolete equipment at Albany Avenue and William Rall Elementary Schools, Middle School, High School and the Administration Building.

11.
The Superintendent’s recommended budget transfers over $5,000.
12.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution authorizing the Board President to enter into an agreement with Western Suffolk BOCES for a Multi-Year Service Agreement (5 years) for Equipment.  (Proposal-2013-2086 under Coser A501/502
13.
Schedules were approved as presented
14.
Acknowledged receipt of the following Superintendent Reports:


     a.   Purchase Order Log F # 1

     b.   Budget Transfer less than $5,000.00 completed from June 20, 2013 
through July 25, 2013
                 c.    Warrants # 12 – Regular – June, 2013

*          *          *




